WATER/SEWER MINUTES

SPECIAL MEETING SEPTEMBER 8TH, 2020

Present: Ralph Wilkins, Marty Frizzell, Brittany Goulet and Lisa Moore

The Brighton Water and Sewer Board held a Special Meeting on September 8th, 2020, in order to identify what immediate action should be taken after the recent discovery of sags in the Town Hall Parking Lot that are directly over a waste water pipe running across from Sunrise Manor to the back side of the Town Hall.

Marty Frizzell showed the areas of concern to the board. There is some backup in the flow of wastewater leaving the manhole from Sunrise Manor. Marty believes that some of the problem is that there was quite a bit of grease found in the pipe. Coincidently, KAS just worked on a petroleum cleanup in the same area where this pipe runs, but it has yet to be determined whether this problem is related. The pipe is substandard and though it was allowed to be used years ago, it should be upgraded. Comcast wires and electrical wires also run underground surrounding this same area making it more complicated to replace the pipe.

It was agreed that this job should be dealt with as soon as possible.

Lisa made a motion to have Marty Frizzell consult with an engineer for more guidance and to get a better idea of what the cost will be. Brittany Frizzell seconded the motion, all in favor.